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	Brule River Riders Snowmobile Club

Twin Gables Restaurant Brule, WI

March 17, 2016



The March 17, 2016 meeting was called to order by President Al Makela at 7:03 pm.
Secretary’s Report/Approval of Minutes:   Minutes were read and accepted.
Correspondence:   Received a thank you card from the Main Store in Webb Lake for purchasing the snowmobile.  Also received an invitation for a DNR brat feed at Pattison Park for Safety Instructors.   Received a notice from Douglas County for their loggers meeting on April 6th, 11 am to 1 pm with lunch provided.  Bruce Bergsten plans to attend.
Treasurers Report:  Presented by John Deterling.  Motion by Rick Pekkala to accept, second by Zachary Makela.
Groomer Trails:   Stump removal last Thursday on trail 235 and trail 4.   Trail closing by Bruce Bergsten and Don Meisbauer on 27, 1 and 4.   Closing by Matt Hughes on 4 west.  Still a handful of gates to be closed including 2 at Gregerson Farm.

Trail 6 bridge – waiting for County to finish plans to go to bid.

Trail 27 – Al wants to meet one more time with State Forest staff to discuss reroute at north end.

Priem bridge – Paperwork is mostly done.  Al talked with Scott Priem and still trying to contact Terry Priem.

Bennett  Road -  Bruce left message for Town chairman.  Bruce to follow up.

Trail 635 and Poplar area trails signs need to come out when it dries up.  Jim Nichols said 635 signs could be stored at the golf course.

Al is working on tractor right now.  Getting tire repaired.  Then he plans to work on brush cutter.

Maintenance/grooming budgets as follows:
 $1000 over budget on the State Forest Contract 

$150 over budget on TCC

$7,000 over budget on County trails

$4,900 left on summer ATV budget.

Planning Committee:   no meeting this week.
Tri County Corridor:   no meeting held this month.
AWSC:   Convention this weekend
Social:  Land Owner appreciation dinner on April 21st.  RSVP by April 13th if you want ribs.  Al has list of land owners being checked.
By-laws:  no update
Old business:    Al discussed insurance.  We have a 1,000 deductable.  Insurance we have is basically the same as a personal policy would be.   Anything not listed is not insured. Al added the front 3-point and front blade to the tractor.  Miscellaneous implements not listed are not covered – such as drags or brusher.  They are covered for liability reasons when attached to the tractor and being used.   Also discussed that we need to keep the values realistic of the equipment and we should look at them annually.
New business:   Discussion on Town of Brule electric bill.   Discussion to give gas cards out again to property owners who attend dinner.  Motion by Bob Peltonen and second by Ken Clausen.  Review of property owner list.

Ken Clausen motion to adjourn, second by Matt Hughes at 7:28 pm.

